PTO meeting minutes (not yet approved at Dec. mtg.) Nov. 13, 2017

<u>Meeting was opened</u> by president Jen Garlie. Members present were: Jess Oswald, Colleen McLaughlin, Ann Liefson, Anne Earsley, Jen Garlie, Emily Hutzenbiler, Jan Hansen, (Heidi Quinn & Mrs. Meier came after the school Play)

Approval of Prior Meeting Minutes: October's minutes were read and approved.

<u>Vice President Report:</u> Emily is checking dates for Spring Sweetheart dance. ?February? Combine PreK-3rd, then 4-6 grade after. Can use same decorations and DJ!

Principal's/Teacher's Report: Thank You card for the Hobby Lobby gift cards, help @ Halloween Parties and Veterans Day celebration. 1 request: card stock paper for cricket machine. 12x12 paper. Anne motioned, Emily 2nd. Approved to buy construction paper. Anne will get paper.

Treasurer's Report: \$3978.29

OLD BUSINESS

- A) Pinterest Party \$630 made. Lots of interest in more events.
- **B)** Vendor Fair December 2nd 10 AM-3 PM
- C) Music Program Bake Sales Nov. 30 and Dec. 14. Left-overs to teachers lounge and if a lot take to Redwood village. Bake sale items should be pre-plated, but NOT priced!! Heidi will create/send out a SignUp Genius asking for volunteers to work it.
- **D)** Mrs. Steinert's Request tabled till Dec. mtg.

NEW BUSINESS

- **A) Teacher Wishing Tree** Jen will bring tree and set it up. Anne will get templates to Mrs. Meier. She will, in turn, ge them to the teachers to start making their wishes on!
- **B)** If you know any **area Activities** from Jan. 2018-April 2018, please let Mrs. McLaughlin know by Dec. 20th. She will add them to the "Activities" calendar and send it home w/elementary students.

In an effort to make our meetings more regular, we are going to try holding meetings on the SECOND MONDAY of every month at 7 PM in the school cafeteria. All are welcome to attend! Bring your kids if you can't find a sitter!

^{**}Next mtg. Is Dec. 11 at 7 PM